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Dear Parents/Carers, 
	We hope you have had a good summer and have managed to enjoy the good weather and beautiful part of the world in which we live. We are very much looking forward to seeing the children when they return to school in the next week or so. It was great to see so many of the children in school prior to the summer holidays and for them to see their friends and classmates. Understandably, there will be a whole range of emotions about the return to school with some very excited and a number anxious. We have put in a lot of work in terms of risk assessments, planning and resourcing to help minimise the risk to children and staff. 
	Please note, that the government’s recent announcements on Face Coverings in schools only apply to secondary schools so there is no requirement for children to wear a face covering in school. 
	All children are expected to attend school from September. We will be working on the basis of minimising the number of contacts that each child has within the school day. This means they will be in their class/year group bubble and will not mix outside this as much as possible. The children will continue to wash their hands regularly and practise the “catch it, kill it, bin it” approach to respiratory hygiene. We will continue to clean surfaces more regularly and shared resources will only be used by one bubble at a time before being cleaned or “quarantined” for 72 hours. Children will have their own resource pack of commonly used stationary and resources to minimise sharing. They will also be sat in forward facing desks as much as possible (this is not possible in some classes to maintain access to exits and fire escape routes). 
	To help prevent any possible transmission of Covid-19, any child with symptoms or who have someone in their household with symptoms should not attend school. Children are able to access testing for Covid-19. The main symptoms are a high temperature, new continuous cough and loss of smell/taste. If a child displays any of these symptoms while in school, we will be in contact with parents/carers to ask that the child is collected and they will need to self-isolate and/or have a test. We hope that parents/carers will be supportive in engaging with the NHS Test and Trace programme. We also understand that the flu vaccination will be offered to all children in school this autumn (date TBC). 
Start and Finish Times
We will be continuing to operate staggered start and finish times in school to minimise the number of people coming on to site at any one time. We are expecting the crossing to be manned in both the morning and afternoon for all start and finish times. Please use the one-way system that we have in place and use the markings on the ground to maintain physical distancing. 
	Year Group and Class
	Start Time
	Finish Time

	Year R – Acorns
Year 2 – Oak
	8:10-8:20am
Front Gate
	2:30pm
Front Gate

	Year 1 Ash
Year 1 Pine
	8:30-8:40am
Back Gate
	2:45pm
Back Gate

	Year 3 Elm and Apple
Year 5 Beech
	8:50-9am
Front Door
	3pm 
Front Door

	Year 4 Willow
Year 6 Holly
	9:10-9:15am
Front Door
	3:15pm
Front Door



Where families have children in more than one year group with different start and end times, please bring all the children at the earliest start time and collect all the children at the latest end time (unless by prior arrangement). This means that no children will be missing parts of lessons. 
We ask that only one parent/carer comes on to site to minimise the number of people at any one time. 
Please do not drive onto the school site as we have parents and children walking up to school. 
School Uniform and PE Kit
School uniform will remain the same, except for black trainers instead of school shoes. Please don’t buy new P.E. kit for September, because we are not envisaging the children needing it straight away. There is no requirement for additional washing of uniform. 
Books and Things to bring to school
The children will still be bringing books home to read as this is such an important part of developing their reading skills and confidence. Books will come home on a Monday and then they will keep those books for the week, before bringing them back to school to change the following week and taking new books out. We ask that things coming into school are kept to a minimum. Children may bring in a healthy snack and drinks bottle with water in. We will be providing a fruit snack for all children and toast for KS1 children. The children will also have water available in class. 
Lunches 
Children may have a packed lunch or hot dinner. Children in KS1 and reception will continue to get a free school dinner, regardless of parental income. For the first two weeks we will be running a limited menu so we can continue with takeaway boxes, before we go back to serving on plates so we can have a more balanced menu with greater choice. The children will eat lunch in their classroom. We may have the KS2 hot dinners eating in the hall. 


The office
The office will remain closed for face to face enquiries. Please contact via telephone or email. We will still be able to deal with enquiries and arranged meetings can take place. 
After School and Breakfast Club
A detailed letter was emailed last week and thank you to those parents/carers who have been in touch regarding this provision. Breakfast club will be from 7:50am – 8:30am in the hall. (The children will then go up to class) The cost will be £2 per session. Children can have cereal and toast. After school club will run until 5pm. This will be £6.50 per session (£10 for two siblings). In both after school club and breakfast club the hall will be zoned so the children in different classes maintain physical distancing and don’t share resources. As much as possible we will use the outdoor spaces. We will be limiting numbers to 22 per session and we need to know at least 48 hours in advance if your child will be attending (unless an emergency). 
Years R, 3, 5 and 6 start on Thursday 3rd September and 
Years 1, 2 and 4 start on Monday 7th September.
We very much look forward to seeing you on these dates. If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to get in contact via email.  
Best Wishes
Mr O’Donnell
